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World War II. Without a doubt, Mr. Carter’s life 
was defined by his strong desire to give back 
to his community and country. Sadly, his life 
closed on September 16, 2009, but what a 
joyous life he lived. 

Mr. Carter is survived by his son, Russell 
Carter, who lives in Wilmington and now owns 
The Tribune, his third wife, Linda Duncan 
Carter, whom he married in 1995; a brother, 
Mitchell, of Albemarle, NC; two daughters, 
Linda Carter Metzger of Lumberton, NC, and 
Velda Carter Hughes of Greenville, SC, 10 
grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. 

Madam Speaker, during his 88 remarkable 
years, Mr. Carter worked for equality and un-
derstanding, and his immeasurable contribu-
tions to the world in these capacities shall 
never fade. We will not forget the goodness, 
humility, and passionate giving that defined 
the life of W. Horace Carter. As we mourn his 
loss, may God continue to bless all of his 
loved ones, the work he did, and the great-
ness that he inspired within all who knew him. 

f 

CORAL REEF CONSERVATION ACT 
REAUTHORIZATION AND EN-
HANCEMENT AMENDMENTS OF 
2009 

SPEECH OF 

HON. MADELEINE Z. BORDALLO 
OF GUAM 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, September 22, 2009 

Ms. BORDALLO. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to address concerns over the definition of 
‘‘coral reef’ in H.R. 860, which were raised by 
the gentleman from Oklahoma, a co-chairman 
of the Congressional Sportsmen’s Caucus, 
Congressman DAN BOREN, during a Com-
mittee on Natural Resources mark-up on April 
22, 2009. 

My colleague was concerned that the defini-
tion of ‘‘coral reef’ inappropriately included ref-
erences to limestone structures that could 
have been interpreted to include sea floor 
habitat beyond what is commonly recognized 
as a coral reef. 

The bill, which was amended and adopted 
in the whole House by voice vote on Tuesday, 
September 22, 2009, includes revisions to this 
definition that better capture the physical 
structure and biological elements of coral 
reefs. The new definition also limits the geo-
graphic scope of coral reefs to those features 
that appear as reefs and shoals. In this re-
gard, this new definition makes it clear that 
areas which are composed mainly of lime-
stone bedrock, such as large areas of seabed 
on the continental shelf of the Gulf of Mexico, 
are not coral reefs for the purposes of this Act. 

This definition is supported by the Congres-
sional Sportsmen’s Foundation, the American 
Sportfishing Association, and the National Ma-
rine Manufacturers Association and I appre-
ciate their collaboration in developing this 
compromise. 

I am confident that this new definition will 
provide clear guidance to the National Oce-
anic and Atmospheric Administration in their 
interpretation of this Act, and I thank my col-
league, Congressman Boren for providing con-
structive clarification of this definition. 

INTRODUCTION OF THE ‘‘FEDERAL 
JUDICIARY ADMINISTRATIVE IM-
PROVEMENTS ACT OF 2009’’ 

HON. HENRY C. ‘‘HANK’’ JOHNSON, JR. 
OF GEORGIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, September 23, 2009 

Mr. JOHNSON of Georgia. Madam Speaker, 
I am pleased today to introduce, together with 
my colleagues Mr. CONYERS, Mr. SMITH, and 
Mr. COBLE, the Federal Judiciary Administra-
tive Improvements Act of 2009. This bill com-
prises a collection of proposals supported by 
the Judicial Conference of the United States 
that will improve the efficiency of operations in 
the Federal Courts. Several of the proposals 
have been previously passed by the House of 
Representatives. Collectively, these proposals 
are non-partisan and noncontroversial. 

Two provisions make minor but helpful ad-
justments to Federal Court organization. One 
makes a technical correction regarding the 
ability of senior judges to participate in the se-
lection of magistrate judges: the other elimi-
nates the statutory divisions in the District of 
North Dakota to better serve witnesses and 
litigants, while retaining the current places of 
holding court. 

Other provisions in this legislation create 
more equity and management flexibility related 
to Judicial Branch employees. The legislation 
amends certain retirement provisions for the 
four district judges in territorial district courts to 
move them toward parity with other federal 
judges appointed for specific terms, such as 
bankruptcy and magistrate judges. The bill will 
also provide parity for senior officials in the Ju-
dicial Branch with other similar government of-
ficials regarding the maximum amount of an-
nual leave that they can carry over each year. 
Also, the salary levels of four senior officials in 
the Federal Judicial Center are adjusted to 
again provide more parity with similar officials 
in the Administrative Office of the U.S. Courts. 

A few of the sections of this bill facilitate 
court operations related to criminal justice. 
One provision will allow for the separate filing 
of the ‘‘statement of reasons’’ that judges 
issue upon sentencing, so as to better protect 
confidential information such as the identity of 
government informants. Another will ensure 
that federal pretrial officers will be able to fully 
supervise and assist juveniles awaiting pro-
ceedings in federal court. A third proposal will 
improve the timely collection and assimilation 
of wiretap data needed for an annual report to 
Congress by extending some reporting dead-
lines. Lastly, an inflationary index would be es-
tablished for the threshold amount that triggers 
the need for approval by the chief judge of re-
imbursements of the costs of expert witnesses 
and investigators hired in representing indigent 
defendants. 

Again, the proposals in this bill address 
many of the needs identified by the Judicial 
Conference of the United States to assist the 
federal courts and their sister agencies. We 
encourage Members to support this legislation. 

HONORING DR. ANNE LINDSAY 
AND DR. ALAN GLASEROFF OF 
HUMBOLDT COUNTY, CALI-
FORNIA 

HON. MIKE THOMPSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, September 23, 2009 

Mr. THOMPSON of California. Madam 
Speaker, I rise today to recognize Anne Lind-
say, M.D. and Alan Glaseroff, M.D., two ex-
traordinary citizens of Humboldt County, Cali-
fornia who have dedicated their lives to public 
service. The husband and wife team are being 
honored by the Humboldt County Democratic 
Central Committee as 2009 Citizens of the 
Year for one of our nation’s most precious 
rights—participation in the political system. 
Their commitment to the general health and 
welfare of the community and to the preserva-
tion of our liberty is worthy of appreciation and 
recognition. 

Dr. Lindsay has served as the Public Health 
Officer for the County of Humboldt for the past 
fifteen years. She is President of the California 
Conference of Local Health Officers, rep-
resenting 61 county and city health officers 
from throughout California. She has dem-
onstrated outstanding and innovative leader-
ship throughout years of public service, tack-
ling some of the nation’s most difficult public 
health issues, from homelessness to commu-
nicable disease control. She has been recog-
nized locally and nationally for her exemplary 
efforts, recognized as the 2nd Senate District 
2004 Woman of the Year by the California 
Legislature and receiving the distinguished 
California Medical Association 2006 Frederick 
K. M. Plessner Memorial Award for rural prac-
titioners. 

Dr. Glaseroff has been the Chief Medical 
Officer for the Humboldt-Del Norte Inde-
pendent Physician Association since its incep-
tion in 1995 and is the Medical Director for the 
Foundation for Medical Care. He has led the 
way locally and nationally in seeking solutions 
to achieve improved, quality health care. He 
has distinguished himself as the principal in-
vestigator for the Humboldt Diabetes Project 
and faculty for the statewide diabetes collabo-
rative. He is affiliated with the National Com-
mittee for Quality Assurance, is the co-director 
for the Aligning Forces for Quality Initiative, 
sponsored by the Robert Wood Johnson 
Foundation, and was named the 2009 Family 
Physician of the Year by the California Acad-
emy of Family Physicians. Dr. Glaseroff has 
dedicated his medical career to finding ways 
to improve the delivery of health care. 

These extraordinary individuals have been 
partners in a rural family medical practice for 
the past 26 years. They share the happiness 
of family life with their two children, Rebecca 
Lindsay, a medical school student and Bruce 
Lindsay Glaseroff, a teacher. A talented and 
musical family, Anne and Alan also perform 
with the Humboldt County blues band, the 
Back Seat Drivers. 

Madam Speaker, it is appropriate at this 
time that we recognize Anne Lindsay and Alan 
Glaseroff for their unwavering compassion and 
for their contribution to the ideals and tradi-
tions that have made America a nation of 
hope and achievement. 
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UNEMPLOYMENT COMPENSATION 

EXTENSION ACT OF 2009 

SPEECH OF 

HON. MARK STEVEN KIRK 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, September 22, 2009 

Mr. KIRK. Mr. Speaker, during the vote on 
H.R. 3548, the Unemployment Compensation 
Extension Act of 2009, I was unavoidably de-
tained—had I been present I would have 
voted for this legislation. 

Americans are struggling to make ends 
meet in this economy. Retirement savings are 
disappearing, families have seen their port-
folios drop, and according to the Illinois De-
partment of Employment Security, the unem-
ployment rate in Illinois is at 10 percent—.3 
percent higher than the national average has 
been in 26 years. 

I support giving unemployment benefits to 
people who lost their jobs. In tough economic 
times, the federal government should offer ad-
ditional assistance and H.R. 3548 does that by 
extending unemployment benefits for an addi-
tional 13 weeks for individuals living in States 
with unemployment rates above 8.5 percent. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. BEN CHANDLER 
OF KENTUCKY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, September 23, 2009 

Mr. CHANDLER. Madam Speaker, on roll-
call No. 709, had I been present, I would have 
voted ‘‘yes.’’ 

f 

HONORING REBECCA PARRIS OF 
SWAIN COUNTY, NORTH CAROLINA 

HON. HEATH SHULER 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, September 23, 2009 

Mr. SHULER. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to honor Rebecca Parris, a remarkable young 
woman in Swain County, North Carolina. 

Miss Parris, a student of Swain County High 
School, raised over $4,000 for the Shriners 
Hospital for Children in Greenville, South 
Carolina. Miss Parris was inspired to take ac-
tion upon hearing that reductions in donations 
and increasing medical costs could lead to the 
possible closure of the Greenville hospital, 
which serves children in the Greenville and 
Western North Carolina areas. To help keep 
the hospital open, Miss Parris coordinated and 
hosted a fundraising event, ‘‘Shriners for Mi-
nors,’’ in Bryson City, North Carolina on Au-
gust 8, 2009. The event included participation 
by a number of vendors and children’s activi-
ties organized by her fellow high school stu-
dents. After the event, Miss Parris made a 
visit to the hospital to present the donations 
and over 70 donated toys. 

Miss Parris has always worked hard to 
serve those in her community. As an elemen-
tary school student she made Christmas gifts 
for local nursing home residents. Miss Parris 
maintains an excellent academic record and 
has been inducted into the National Honor So-

ciety this year. She is part of the track and 
cross country team, plays basketball, and is 
the best marksperson on the shooting team at 
Swain County High School. She also worked 
full-time at a grocery store over the summer 
while organizing the fundraiser. 

Madam Speaker, Miss Parris’s dedication to 
children in need in our mountain region and 
her efforts on behalf of the Shriners Hospital 
for Children are a great source of pride to me 
and to Western North Carolina. Miss Parris 
exemplifies the motto of Swain County 
Schools: ‘‘Our Best and Then Some.’’ I urge 
my colleagues to join me today in com-
mending the outstanding efforts of this remark-
able young woman. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO WILL LUMMUS 

HON. TRAVIS W. CHILDERS 
OF MISSISSIPPI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, September 23, 2009 

Mr. CHILDERS. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to pay tribute to a National Little Britch-
es Rodeo Champion, Will Lummus, a fierce 
competitor in the senior tie-down calf-roping 
finals. Every year, more than 700 of the Na-
tional Little Britches Association’s top athletes 
from across the country gather in Pueblo, Col-
orado to take shots at 30 world champion-
ships. 

Madam Speaker, with distinct honor and 
pride, I, along with the citizens of West Point, 
Mississippi congratulate our own national calf- 
roping champion, Will Lummus. I ask my col-
leagues to join me today in commending Will 
for his hard work and dedication. I hope he 
will continue to compete and victoriously rep-
resent Mississippi’s First District. 

f 

RECOGNIZING FIRST LIEUTENANT 
MICHAEL PARRISH—SCOTTSDALE 
HEALTHCARE’S ‘‘SALUTE TO 
MILITARY’’ HONOREE 

HON. HARRY E. MITCHELL 
OF ARIZONA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, September 23, 2009 

Mr. MITCHELL. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize a member of the Armed 
Forces from my home state of Arizona. Every 
month, Scottsdale Healthcare honors service 
members who perform diligent service to this 
country. For the month of August, they have 
recognized First Lieutenant Michael Parrish. 

I commend Scottsdale Healthcare for paying 
tribute to such an outstanding service member 
for his bravery and service to our country. 

Parrish joined the Army National Guard in 
2001 to further his education and serve his 
country. After completing basic training, he 
provided medical coverage for cadets who 
were training at West Point Military Academy. 
During his tenure, 100 percent of the cadets 
finished the training without injury. This Sep-
tember, Parrish will deploy to Vicenza, Italy, to 
provide care to Army soldiers and families. 

In addition to his military work, Michael is an 
avid supporter of the Scottsdale Healthcare 
Military Partnership Training Program, which is 
designed to ensure military medical personnel 
have the necessary skills and experience to 

operate in a wartime setting. Without a doubt, 
his outstanding leadership and dedication con-
tribute to the success of this very important 
program. 

Madam Speaker, please join me in recog-
nizing the inspiring efforts of this courageous 
citizen who is serving our country and pro-
tecting the lives of his fellow service men and 
women in combat. 

f 

STATEMENT REGARDING VOTE ON 
H.R. 3548, UNEMPLOYMENT COM-
PENSATION EXTENSION ACT OF 
2009 

HON. LAMAR SMITH 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, September 23, 2009 

Mr. SMITH of Texas. Madam Speaker, on 
September 22, 2009, I voted ‘‘no’’ on H.R. 
3548, the Unemployment Compensation Ex-
tension Act of 2009. As of August 2009, the 
State of Texas had 966,000 people who were 
unemployed. This amounts an unemployment 
rate of 8.0 percent but this legislation only ap-
plied to states with unemployment over 8.5 
percent so unemployed Texans were not eligi-
ble. I would have voted for H.R. 3548 because 
so many people across the country continue 
to be unemployed if the bill had not discrimi-
nated against Texas and 22 other states with 
unemployment rates lower than 8.5 percent. 

The State of Texas has many counties and 
communities where the unemployment rate is 
higher than 8.5 percent. Many more individ-
uals should have qualified for these benefits. 
Furthermore, since employers in Texas con-
tinue to pay the taxes that pay for these bene-
fits, they are subsidizing the unemployment 
benefits in other states without any of the rev-
enue going to unemployed Texans. This bill is 
unfair and for that reason I could not support 
it. 

f 

STATEMENT REGARDING VOTE ON 
H.R. 3548, UNEMPLOYMENT COM-
PENSATION EXTENSION ACT OF 
2009 

HON. FRANK R. WOLF 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, September 23, 2009 

Mr. WOLF. Madam Speaker, yesterday I 
voted for the Unemployment Compensation 
Extension Act (H.R. 3548), legislation that will 
provide an additional 13 weeks of extended 
benefits to individuals in states with unemploy-
ment above a three-month average of 8.5 per-
cent. Because so many Americans have lost 
their once steady job and are struggling to find 
work and make ends meet during these dif-
ficult economic times, I feel that extending un-
employment benefits is a necessity. 

I was disappointed, however, that this legis-
lation only included an extension of benefits 
for 29 states by setting an 8.5 percent state 
unemployment rate as the threshold for those 
eligible under this bill. In Virginia, where un-
employment stands at 6.5 percent for the 
month of August, those out of work who have 
exhausted their benefits will not be covered. 

Families across the country are struggling to 
pay their mortgage, to pay for health care ex-
penses. They have depleted their savings and 
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